## OXFORD COMMUNITY CENTER, INC. Post Office Box 316 Oxford, Maryland 21654

May 9, 1982

Mr. James Farmar Oxford, Maryland 21654

Dear Jim:

The Directors of the Oxford Community Center, Inc. have asked me to extend a personal invitation to you to attend an Open House we have planned on Sunday, May 23rd from 4:30 to 6 p.m. to allow the public to inspect the refurbished old Oxford School building.

We want you to know how very much we appreciate the support you gave us as a Commissioner and as Chairman of the Commissioners in the early, dark days of the project. Without your help and encouragement all might very well have been lost.

The Open House will be a fun affair with music by the Easton High School Stage Band and refreshments. There is still much to be done in the way of improvements and organization of activities at the Center. We just felt we had reached a point where a pause to celbrate and to express thanks was appropriate.

We hope you can be with us.

With personal best wishes,

NORMAN HARRINGTON

President

Sinderely,